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 This news is for LBHA members who may be riding within Folsom Lake State Recreation Area. 
 FLSRA park management has announced that the Peninsula Campground is closed for the entire 
summer due to budget cuts,  reduction of ranger staffing, and plumbing failure at the sewer-lift station.  
This campground is accessed from Highway 49, Pilot Hill, and the Rattlesnake Road.  The news report 
from the July 12, 2011 issue of the Sacramento Bee is attached on page 2 of this news bulletin. 
 
Park Road Closure, adjacent to Granite Bay Horsemen's Assembly Area 
 From the Douglas Boulevard entrance station at Granite Bay, the road heading north to Doton's Point 
and Beek's Bight is locked at the park gate.  The access road into the Granite Bay Horsemen's Assembly is 
still open for horsemen to use.  However, it has unfortunately caused some parking congestion, because 
bikers and hikers are now parking their vehicles where only horse-trailers are allowed. 

 
 
Safety Rip-Rap Boulders at Fire Gate Access, 
corner of Twin Rocks Road and Boulder Road, Granite Bay area, Folsom Lake SRA 

 
Vehicles have been parking at the corner of Twin Rocks Road and Boulder Road, and often blocking 

the fire gate and safety access for fire trucks and other emergency vehicles into the park.   Park 
management has placed large rip-rap boulders of quartz diorite in this area to preclude unsafe parking.  
Horsemen should use the nearby Granite Bay Horsemen's Assembly Area, only about 400 yards south. 
  



 


